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SOLANO COUNTY   
CPSP Roundtable Meeting 

Notes 
 

September 14, 2016 
275 Beck Avenue, Conference Room One 

12 pm – 2 pm 
 

Welcome and 
Introductions 

Community Medical Center, Dixon Family Practice, La Clinica, MCAH, Partnership 
HealthPlan of California, Solano County Employment and Eligibility, Solano County 
Black Infant Health, Public Health Nursing, Women, Infants and Children 

Action Items 

Review Notes from 
the 7/27/2016 
CPSP Roundtable 
Meeting 
 

Group reviewed notes from previous meeting – no changes.  

CPSP State 
Updates 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
News from WIC 

Anquanitte:  October is National SIDS Awareness Month.  Safe to Sleep Campaign 
Materials order forms and a sample of materials were distributed for all to take.   
 
Flu season is here.  The California Department of Public Health has brochures and flyers 
addressing flu vaccine and whooping cough (Tdap) vaccine for pregnant women – 
samples were distributed.  Many of the clinics present are already offering vaccinations 
on site. 
 
State CPSP waived the $50 fee for the online CPSP provider orientation training.  As of 
this morning, the state CPSP has not announced the next in-person training.  To enroll 
for the online or in-person training, visit: www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/CPSP.  
 
Rennie and Maria:  The WIC Enrollment Calendar was passed around to update contact 
information of CPSP sites receiving calendar.  Forms received from Vacaville CPSP 
providers are filled out completely with goals; Fairfield CPSP providers are still missing 
information (goals and/or labs), but WIC referrals have improved. Clients who are not 
given a WIC appointment from the CPSP provider, WIC is unable to reach/contact so 
they are often missed or they enroll at a later time (after pregnancy).  Anquanitte 
suggested WIC contact the clinic for updated client information. The WIC calendar is not 
currently available online, but can be emailed. Some providers commented that they are 
receiving the calendar later in the month than usual.   Aida Rios (CMC) stated that 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CPSP sites will use 
WIC Calendar to 
schedule patients for 
WIC appointment and 
complete referrals will 
be faxed to WIC.  
Rennie will make sure 
WIC calendar is 
emailed out earlier to 

http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/CPSP
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patients who state they are not interested in WIC are not referred to WIC, but are free to 
apply on their own if they change their mind.  WIC sometimes receives referrals that are 
listed as “not interested”. These client files are kept in records just in case the client 
walk-in on their own at a later time. 
 

providers. 

CPSP Site 
Updates/Sharing 

Madonna:  La Clinica just started a Transition Clinic that provides a medical home for 
people with chronic illnesses who have recently been released from prison or jail under 
AB 109. In addition to medical services, patients are provided behavioral health 
assessments/referrals, support with re-entry process, chronic disease coaching, nutrition 
coaching, dental care, eye care, and assistance with housing and nutrition assistance. 
Services are available at the North Vallejo site. Pamphlets were provided to attendees. 
La Clínica is currently accepting patients for the Transition Clinic.  For more information, 
contact Madonna Garcia-Crowley, Community Health Worker at 707-741-1119 or Ann 
Finkelstein, Medical Provider at 707-691-1900. 
 
Nadine: La Clinica Great Beginnings just sent staff to Boston to be trained on how to 
offer Centering Pregnancy.  They increased mom support groups to 2 times a month and 
will share calendar when ready.  Belly casting still available only one-on-one sessions. 
Working on having a community baby shower every 3 months. 
  
Eva:  Kaiser Permanente is offering Centering Pregnancy.  Providing 2-hour group 
appointments that include private time with the health care provider as well as group 
education and support. Sessions begin about 12-16 weeks into the pregnancy and 
continue until birth.  There are 10 appointments, 8-12 women per group, led by 
physicians or nurse-midwives, partners are welcome.  Offered on Tuesdays/Thursdays 
6-8PM in Fairfield & Vallejo, and Saturday 9AM – 11AM in Vallejo. 
 
Aida:  Dixon Family Practice received a grant from UCSF OBGYN to conduct group 
classes.  They are working with UC San Francisco to provide combined prenatal classes 
to their pregnant women.   Classes include a Nurse Practitioner and Community Health 
Worker working together.  Their first cohort included up to 12 members.  During each 
class session, they talk about a different pregnancy-related topic.  
 
Christina:  BIH close to being fully staffed, still looking for Family Health Advocate and 
Office Assistant. Open enrollment, always accepting moms (capacity: 96/year).  BIH is 
graduating a group in two weeks. Their post-partum group graduated in April 2016.  
Announced on September 23rd, from 3 – 4:30 pm, at the JFK Library, Fighting Back 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
“Nurturing Father’s 
Project” flyer will be 
sent to everyone via 
email. 



- 3 - 
 

Partnership is sponsoring the Fall into Fatherhood Kick Off.   To provide support services 
for fathers so they can fully engage in the lives of their children and families.  Open to all 
ethnicities.  For more information, contact Johnny Davis at 707-648-5230 or 
jdavis@fight-back.org.  
 
Jewel:  Planned Parenthood – Jewel (director of community services) announced they 
are fully staffed, new staff member (Olympia Andrade) available for home visits.  They 
have three programs for pregnant mothers.   
 
Carrie:  Alpha Pregnancy Center now has a Medi-Cal worker on site. 

Partnership 
HealthPlan (PHC) 
Updates 

PHC:  Jocelle Fresnido-Lee introduced herself as the new Perinatal Program 
Coordinator for Solano, Napa and Yolo counties.  No other updates for PHC.   

 

Employment & 
Eligibility 

Kelly:  Will not available for the next CPSP Roundtable starting Tuesday, November 4, 
2016 she will be off on medical leave for 3 months. 
 
SB75 Medi-Cal for undocumented children is complete; all qualified children have been 
changed over to full-scope Medi-Cal. This covers all children under 19 years old 
(documented and undocumented); when undocumented children turn 19 their status will 
change to restricted status of adults.   
 
There is a Diaper Bill in process that covers grant funding to buy diapers for eligible 
families with children under < 3years of age.  Clients may apply for an additional $50 per 
month for children 2 years and under.  Qualifications for this benefit include enrollment in 
Welfare to Work and evidence of active participation. 
 
California High School Exit Exam (CAHSEE) is no longer a requirement to receive a high 
school diploma.  If clients completed all of their high school credits, but did not receive 
their diploma because they failed the exit exam, they can contact their school and 
request a diploma now.  If client received CalLean after 2013, they may still qualify for 
the cash bonus for graduation (need to call school for the diploma). 

Max Family Grant (MFG) that was previously implemented is now being repealed 
starting January 1, 2017, resulting in increased funding for parents on Cash Aid / Cal-
Works (there will no longer be a cap).  This will be done automatically.  Clients will 
receive a notification letter.  Lobbyists were successful in reinstating the old system of 
cash aid requirements.  

 

mailto:jdavis@fight-back.org
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Presentation:   
California’s Welfare to Work program is designed to assist welfare recipients to obtain or 
prepare for employment. The welfare to work program serves all 58 counties in the state 
and is operated locally by each county welfare department or its contractors.  All welfare 
to work participants receives an orientation to the program and an appraisal of their 
education and employment background.  Most individuals receive job search services. 
Additional employment-related services are provided based on an individual's education 
and work history. Individuals may be assigned to: a) unpaid work experience/ 
preparation; b) vocational training placements; or c) adult education or community 
college programs. Recipients of CalWORKs are eligible for services.  Unless exempt, 
applicants/recipients of CalWORKs are required to participate in welfare to work 
activities as a condition of receiving aid.  CalWORKs recipients who are not required to 
participate in welfare to work activities may volunteer to take part in the program. Adults 
in one-parent families must spend at least 30 hours per week in welfare to work 
activities. The minimum participation requirement for two-parent families is 35 hours per 
week. After receiving aid for up to a maximum of 24 months, non-exempt adults must 
work in unsubsidized employment or participate in community services activities for the 
minimum number of hours listed above. After recipients find work, a variety of services 
are available for up to 12 months to assist them to retain their employment and become 
fully self-sufficient.  Implementing legislation and regulations have provided expanded 
flexibility to counties to tailor their welfare to work programs to meet the needs of their 
clients and the local labor market conditions.  Pregnant women on this program must 
meet the requirements to work, unless their physician provides a medical reason why 
they cannot work.  They are hiring and training more Welfare to Work staff to decrease 
the workload on existing eligibility workers. 
 
Jewel conducted an in-service with managers about accurate information regarding 
eligibility for Cal-Learn, but would also like an in-service to be conducted with the 
frontline staff who serves potential Cal-Learn clients. She is worried about losing clients 
who are discouraged after hearing they are not eligible and don’t come back to their case 
manager to re-assess their eligibility.  
 

Health Education 
Materials – 
Sharing 
Information About 
Pregnancy, 

The Maternal, Child, and Adolescent Health Bureau is updating resources for the health 
education toolkit, each site should have one (it was distributed 5 years ago).  Updates 
will be made on each topic. This month’s topic is Pregnancy, Tobacco, and E-Cigarettes. 
 
Brochures, flyers and handouts on the topic of tobacco and e-cigarette use during 

Any updated resource 
on tobacco/e-cigs can 
be sent to Susan 
Whalen. Think about 
resources to share for 
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Tobacco, and E-
Cigarettes 

pregnancy were distributed.  A list of smoking cessation services available to residents in 
Solano County was shared.  Also, information on how Medi-Cal clients could obtain 
smoking cessation aids was shared.  All were encouraged to email additional materials 
that they used with their clients.   
 
Online resources that provide clients online support, via text messages, email a 
counselor, and phone apps: smokefree.gov and women.smokefree.gov  
 
It was recommended that the resources be made available online through a service like 
Google Drive or DropBox making resources easy to update and access. These services 
also allow CPSP Roundtable members to share their resources, allowing for community 
access to the information.  
 
The next health education topic will be Alcohol & Other Drugs and Pregnancy. 
Anquanitte asked CPSP members to share any resources they may have (e.g. Project 
Aurora).  
 

next meeting: alcohol 
and other drugs during 
pregnancy 
 
 
 
 
 
Anquanitte will 
research Google Drive 
or DropBox.  

Meeting 
Evaluation 

Positives: Safe place to discuss issues; Learned 3 new things today; Free CPSP online 
training; Clinic updates; Meeting ended early (2) Need to shape room in circle (The room 
is occupied by the Welfare to Work program from 8:30 am – 12 pm; we are not able to 
get into the room until 12 pm, so at next meeting we will all help move tables and chairs 
before we begin the meeting). 

 

Next Meeting 
 

Wednesday, December 14, 2016, Conference Room One, 275 Beck Avenue  

 

http://www.smokefree.gov/
http://women.smokefree.gov/

